# Государственное профессиональное образовательное учреждение Тульской области «Донской политехнический колледж»

## Задания для выполнения самостоятельной работы

студентами группы В23-1.2

Специальность: 09.02.07 Информационные системы и программирование (разработчик веб и мультимедийных приложений)

по дисциплине ОД.06 Иностранный язык (английский)

Преподаватель: Попова Наталья Павловна

#### Самостоятельная работа № 1 (2 часа):

Задание 1. Подготовьте рассказ о своем друге (подруге) на английском языке в письменном виде.

Задание 2. Прочитайте и переведите текст «What is friendship and who we can call 'a friend'» (перевод в письменном виде).

## «What is friendship and who we can call 'a friend'»

What does friendship mean? In a few words we can characterize it as having good relations with somebody, who we are calling a friend. What do people get from their friendship? Probably, we can say affection and respect for each other but it's only a little part of what friendship can give. Relations with friend differ from romantic relations because friends don't love each other in a romantic way as a rule.

We can call 'friend' a person that we know very well and like. People who are friends spend time together and usually share their secrets. Also they help each other when they are in trouble and need help. Friend is the one who can be trusted and looked up to. Often friends have similar interests and hobbies.

# Самостоятельная работа № 2 (2 часа):

Задание 1. Составить диалог на тему «I like/ I dislike» в письменном виде, на примере нижеприведенного диалога.

Задание 2. Прочитайте текст, приведенный ниже, переведите его и ответь те на вопросы.

Mass media plays one of the important roles in our lives. In my opinion the most famous kind of mass media nowadays is television. So, speaking about me I like to watch educational channels, like Discovery or Animal Planet. I like such

programs because I like to learn something new, to know much more interesting facts about our nature. I don't like cultural cannels, because I found them boring.

- 1) Does mass media play one of the important roles in our lives?
- 2) What is the most famous kind of mass media nowadays?
- 3) What channels does the teller prefer?
- 4) Why does the teller prefer such programs?
- 5) What cannels does the teller dislike and why?

#### Самостоятельная работа № 3 (2 часа):

Задание 1. Расскажите о своем ежедневном распорядке дня, на английском языке.

Задание 2. Прочитайте нижеприведенный текст и переведите его.

### **My Daily Routine**

As a rule, I get up at half past six. I put on my dressing-gown, go into bathroom and turn on the bath taps. Good health is better than wealth, so I do my morning exercises. I get breakfast at seven-thirty and listen to the news over the radio.

I like to begin the day well, so my breakfast is always a good one. For breakfast I usually have hard-boiled eggs or an omelet, bread and butter, tea or coffee; I read my newspaper with my last cup of coffee before I leave home.

Then, I say "Good-bye" to my mother, take my school-bag and go to school. I don't live far from my school, so it doesn't take me long to get there. The lessons start at half past eight. Each lesson lasts for 45 minutes. The classes are over at two o'clock.

I come back home, have dinner, wash up and go shopping. I buy foodstuffs for the family. Coming back, I begin to clean the house and get the vegetables ready for supper. We have supper at seven. I do my homework for the next day. It usually takes me several hours to prepare well for the lessons. In the evening, I always try to spend at least an hour at the piano. As a rule, my parents and I sit and talk, watch a film on TV, read newspapers and magazines. Sometimes, we go to the cinema or to the theatre. Once or twice a month, I visit exhibitions in my home town.

I go to bed at about eleven o'clock, but my parents like to sit up late and write letters or read.

### Самостоятельная работа № 4 (2 часа):

Задание 1. Подготовить сообщение на тему «Моя будущая профессия». Задание 2. Прочитайте нижеприведенный текст и ответьте на вопросы.

Every teenager at some point starts thinking which profession to choose for the future and I'm no exception. My name is Tanya. I'm fifteen and I study in the 9th form of the state school. As this academic year comes to an end I need to decide on one important problem. It's about my future studies and profession. I have a choice to stay at school and continue my studies here, or to leave this school at the end of May and continue studying at the local Veterinary College. From one hand, I love animals and I've always wanted to be a vet, from the other hand, my parents insist on another profession. They want me to stay at school two more years and then to enter the largest University of Law in our region. They think that it's a very noble and respected profession. It must be also well-paid. I'm sure that they are right, but still my dream is take care of pets. I hope they will understand me sometimes. I know that it's not an easy profession but I'm sure it's very rewarding. Another problem is the change of institutions. I have studied at this school since my first grade, so I will definitely miss it if I leave for College.

Besides I have many good friends from our class, so the change will be a bit painful for me. I will need to adapt to new conditions and people around me. But I hope I've made the right choice. After all, if I decide to get the one more profession in the future, I'll probably choose law.

- 1) What is important problem Tanya has?
- 2) Whom Tanya wants will be in the future?
- 3) What is another problem?
- 4) What will be a bit painful for Tanya?

## Самостоятельная работа № 5 (2 часа):

Задание 1. Составьте диалог на тему «Business meeting» на английском языке.

Задание 2. Прочитайте нижеприведенный диалог и переведите его.

Mr. Archer: Good afternoon, Mr. Bloom. It's good to see you again in our conference hall. How are you doing?

*Mr: Bloom:* Good afternoon, Mr. Archer. I'm fine, thank you. And how are you?

Mr. Archer: I'm very well. I was hoping we can discuss our latest issue today.

Mr: Bloom: Yes, of course, with pleasure. Let's get down straight to business.

*Mr. Archer:* By the way, would you like anything to drink?

*Mr: Bloom:* I'd like a cup of coffee, please. The flight was rather hectic, so I need an additional boost.

*Mr. Archer:* As soon as we finish the discussion, my driver will take you to your hotel. I hope, you'll enjoy your stay at San-Fransisco.

Mr. Bloom: Thank you, Mr. Archer. I appreciate your concern.

Mr. Archer: So, speaking about the rates for the euro, they seem to be changing every day. That's why it's hard to appoint the final price for the goods.

*Mr. Bloom:* I understand that, Mr. Archer. For that reason, I've asked our accountant to make some corrections. Here is the latest pricelist. Have a look at it, please. If you'd like to make some changes, we'll gladly consider them.

*Mr. Archer:* Let me see. This price for each box seems to be fair. We are ready to pay the total amount. And, we will also cover all the delivery expenses.

Mr. Bloom: I'm glad you like it. You should also decide which logistic company you want to cooperate with.

*Mr. Archer:* That's not easy to decide, you know. We are getting new offers every day. Do you have any suggestions?

*Mr. Bloom:* Yes, we do. We use the services of one company for quite a while and I should say we are fully satisfied with their work.

*Mr. Archer:* Could you, please, give me their contact info?

Mr. Bloom: Yes, sure. Here it is.

Mr. Archer: Thank you. Is there anything else we should discuss today?

*Mr: Bloom:* Just a couple of more issues. We've typed the new conditions of our contract, including the new prices. Can you have a look and make sure everything suits you?

*Mr. Archer:* Let me see. I have no objections. The contract is all the same, just the prices were adjusted. When do you want me to sign it?

Mr. Bloom: Today, if possible. I'm leaving tomorrow, so I need a signed copy

of this contract.

*Mr. Archer:* I see. I'll sign it a bit later today. I need to show it to my lawyer as well. My secretary will hand it to you personally.

*Mr. Bloom:* That will do. Thanks for having me at your headquarters. It's my pleasure to conduct business with you.

Mr. Archer: You're welcome anytime, Mr. Bloom. Have a rest now and enjoy your stay in San-Fransisco.

Mr. Bloom: Thank you, Mr. Archer for your hospitality.